

FILE NO: A7532 DOC NO: 20/23092 ENQUIRIES: Simon Hall

A Breath of Fresh Air

2 July 2020

Bunbury Harvey Regional Council Attn: Tony Battersby PO Box 111 Australind WA 6233

Dear Sir/Madam,

Unformed Road Portion of Stanley Road, Wellesley

I refer to your letter dated 25 June 2020 requesting permission to run an overhead power line along the unformed Stanley Road reserve.

I confirm the Shire has no objections to the installation of the overhead power line, subject to confirmation of its alignment prior to installation. Additionally, I would like to remind you of the Bunbury – Dampier Gas Pipeline which requires a setback of 15m from its current corridor.

If you have any queries, please don't hesitate to contact me at simonh@harvey.wa.gov.au.

Kind regards,

Simon Hall **Director Sustainable Development**